
BOBC Summer June 8, 2023 

Brophy Lake Park – Board Meeting 
 

Triathlon Volunteer 

Jeff Pokorney would like 6 or more volunteers to help Friday before the triathlon. Goals include sweeping 

corners and putting milage signs out on the course. Jeff P requests that an email goes out to BOBC 

members two weeks prior requesting volunteers.  The Triathlon is set for Saturday, July 22, 2023. 

Treasure Report 

Attached 

Cycling without age 

BOBC has secured a 25000-dollar grant to be applied to the purchase of bikes. This is 7000 short of 

purchasing 3 bikes.  Jeff Brand motioned 6,000 dollars be applied from the big ole checking account and 

AAYC adds 1,000 allowing for the purchase of the 3 bikes. This was seconded by Jeff Walsh and approved 

by all members. There is an Echo Press story in the works about the BOBC and the Mountaineers.  This 

will be a great way to promote cycling without age and the club. 

Summer Gathering 

Ideas were discussed for a summer gathering/ride. This would involve all riding groups.  Gravel ride, 

mountain bike, CLC trail/ road groups.  We would all gather back at Brophy for a potluck. Jeff Walsh will 

check with Brad on availability of shelter use. Scott will work out the details, leaning towards a Thursday 

at Brophy. 

ROC Update 

Adopt a trail: trails are open for selection on the website. A reminder that recording hours of 

Maintenance should be documented on the website. 

Maintenance is ahead of last year.  There is a need for more availability and access for trimmers.  Jeff 

Brand will try to formalize a plan with Brad to address this, possibly some sort of check out system with 

the county. 

KRP has 4 trails adopted. Barsness has all but 2 adopted, Brophy has 2 adopted. 

Adam Buck will be adding a trail connector this month at Brophy. 

KRP Update 

The purchase of a snowmobile has been suggested for KRP grooming. Possible fund-raising options will 

be discussed and introduced in the future. 



 

Fall Meeting  

The depot continues to be the best option based on location, room size and cost.  No date is currently 

set. 

AAYC 

Cuyuna preseason ride was June 3 with lots of participation.  July 6th is the Pre-Season tune up and picnic 

gathering for the mountaineers at 6pm. 

 AAYC Proposed budget- Jeff Walsh 

Attached  

The proposed budget is based on 60 riders.  The new trailer wrap is not included in this budget. It was 

agreed to have the funds taken from the AAYC savings to cover the cost of the new wrap. 

 

Other notes: 

3 big ole bike club members were involved in a bike rodeo in Evansville.  Craig Andrews, Bryan Swenson, 

and Tony Tigges guided 35 kids in bike related activities. 

 

 

 


